
For a second consecutive year, the 
Parents Welcome Chat was held 
online in the evening of 23 February 
2022.   It was the first time many 
parents got to virtually meet the new 
Principal of the School - Mrs Judina
Cheong - who opened the session 
with a prayer. 

A pleasant hour was spent, where 
the dedicated parents who serve in 
the Central Parent Council (CPC) 
introduced themselves, and shared 
the various programmes held in the 
school from pre-Covid to post-Covid 
times.  It was also an opportunity to 
share the planned calendar of 
events for 2022. 



Looking back at the events of 2021, two 
stuck out in particular.  The regular 
Novena and Rosary prayers over Zoom -
an event I attended with my family - was 
uplifting as I saw many other families 
(and teachers too!) praying together as 
an IJ family.  As this truly reinforces the 
importance of our Catholic faith, and the 
power of prayer when we gather as a 
wider community - especially during 
these challenging times - was indeed a 
blessing.

The other highlight - that amazes me till 
today - was Children’s Day 2021 with its 
“Uniquely-IJ” Rubik’s Cube, and IJ mask kit!  



While it would have been ideal to meet other parents face to face, 
beneath each “Can you hear me?” Let me share my screen,” and “Sorry 
for the technical glitch!” are parents who desire to bless and empower 
our IJ girls. 

I thank God for the CPC’s efforts, creativity, planning, preparation and 
sacrifices behind each of their programmes / events, and their 
commitment to work within any constraints and changes thrown at them.  

May the love and light of Jesus continue to stir and move within us as we 
walk on boldly in 2022!

by Samantha Chin, mother of Sarah Chin, P3 Orchid


